
September 2022

Dear Friends,
Imagine being in a room with 5200 people that God has given you a burden to impact for Him. That is exactly what 
August 1-4 of this year was for me at DeafNation World Expo. While we did not have 20,000 Deaf at the event, we 
had more than we could talk to in such a short time. In other words, we were plenty busy!

I say “we,” because I was with a team of 35 friends
representing Silent Word Ministries International (SWMI)
as we handed out literature, gospel videos, tracts and had
one-on-one witnessing opportunities.

God allowed our team to see 35 come to know Christ as
Savior! Two other teams were there for the same purpose:
Romans Road for the Deaf and Harvest Deaf Ministries. In
total, the three teams saw 68 Deaf saved!

Bill Rice Ranch
Before I went to Las Vegas for the DeafNation event, I spent a couple wonderful weeks at the Bill Rice Ranch. It was 
my privilege to once again preach to Deaf young people in camp. This summer there were 12 Deaf saved. I only made
it to 2 of the 4 weeks this year because of illness.

As you may already know, the Bill Rice Ranch experienced a fire in their administration building. While insurance 
should cover much of the reconstruction, there are certainly things that insurance will not replace. If you would like 
to make a donation to the Ranch for this need, or find out how you might be able to help with the reconstruction, you
can visit dpeach.com/BRR22.

Ronnie Rice
Our dear friend Ronnie Rice passed away in early July. It has been our privilege
to know Bro. Ronnie for 33 years.  He endured my earliest language mistakes as
an interpreter. We spoke many weeks of camp together. We saw God do amazing
things in the lives of young people. We traveled domestically and internationally
together. And some of my most memorable stories involve Ronnie Rice. He was a
faithful servant of the Lord. He will be missed.

Training School
Towards the end of July we had a good week with our missionaries in our annual
Training School. More than 20 missionaries enjoyed a week of encouragement
and necessary training. The fellowship was great; as always.

Venezuela Trip
I appreciate those of you who have asked about my trip to Venezuela. The trip has been moved to early December. 
Please pray that God would be glorified during this week and that the ministry will be strengthened.

Thanks for supporting us through prayer!

David Peach

David and Stephanie Peach
Missionaries to the Deaf
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Bro. David Bennett (SWMI) praying with our team at the start of
DeafNation World Expo.


